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ITEM 1.02. TERMINATION OF A MATERIAL DEFINITIVE AGREEMENT.

As of February 19, 2008, the Board of Directors of Amaru, Inc., a Nevada
corporation (the "Company") ratified the decision of the Company's executive
officers that a Sale and Purchase Agreement (the "Agreement") with Auston
International Group Limited ("Auston"), a Singapore company listed on the
Singapore Stock Exchange was terminated by its terms as of December 31, 2007 and
the Company did not decide to extend it. The Agreement provided for the sale to
Auston of the Company's majority owned subsidiary, M2B World Asia Pacific Pte
Ltd., together with its subsidiary, M2B World Holdings Limited and for the sale
of 42,459,978 shares of M2B Word Asia Pacific Pte Ltd, its total issued and
outstanding capital.

As the consideration for M2B World Asia Pacific Pte Ltd shares, Auston agreed to
issue a total of 660 million new ordinary shares of Auston (valued at S$0.25 per
share) to M2B World Asia Pacific Pte Ltd shareholders.

The Agreement was subject to certain conditions precedent, including, but not
limited to the shareholder approval of the transaction by Auston shareholders,
the approval of the Singapore Stock Exchange and other related regulatory
approvals of both parties. According to the terms of the Agreement, if the
conditions set forth in Clause 3.1 (Conditions Precedent) were not satisfied or
waived by the parties to the Agreement by the completion date of December 31,
2007, the Agreement shall cease (Clause 3.4 of the Agreement). Accordingly,
since the conditions precedent were not met by the parties, the Agreement was
terminated.

Although the Agreement is terminated, the Company's Board of Directors Decided
to list the securities of M2B World Asia Pacific Pte Ltd on the Singapore Stock
Exchange.

ITEM 9.01. FINANCIAL STATEMENTS, PRO FORMA FINANCIAL INFORMATION AND EXHIBITS.

(c) EXHIBITS.

        None

                                   SIGNATURES

Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act or 1934, the
Registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the
undersigned thereunto duly authorized.

Dated: February 27, 2008                          AMARU, INC.

                                             By: /s/ Colin Binny
                                                 -------------------------------
                                                 Colin Binny
                                                 President
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